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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, July 5, 2017 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Saalfeld, Strand, Weddle, Beam, Osborn and Missel.  Absent:  George, who was present before the meeting began and returned at approximately 9:35 A.M.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the current open meeting laws were available for anyone’s review.  

The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.


The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed; received and placed on file certificates of insurance of Pebble and Webster Townships and Anchor Trucking Service, Inc., moving permit for Charles Lange to move a 24’ x 24’ garage on County Road 17 to N Blvd, two utility installation agreements for Hooper Telephone Company to bury fiber communications cable and equipment in various sections of Hooper, Nickerson and Logan Townships, minutes of Courthouse Safety Committee meeting of June 21, 2017, minutes of Planning Commission meeting of June 20, 2017 and correspondence from Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality regarding Nick Kloke Livestock Animal Feeding Operation; and received and referred to the Finance Committee a request for funding in the 2017/2018 Budget of $2,000 for Keep Fremont Beautiful for the October, 2017 HHW Collection Event.


The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the June 21, 2017 meeting as printed.


At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor George.

Under any items of discussion, Supervisor Beam reported on problems with the phone system in the jail.

At 9:07 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, July 19, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.


Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor George.

The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $219,922.03.
The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $101,378.73.

Committee Report – Supervisor Osborn, member of the building committee for ENHSA (Eastern Nebraska Human Services Agency), reported they have a few problems to work out with the new facility.

Committee Report – Chairman Missel commented on a meeting with Attorney Mark McQueen to discuss future negotiations with the F.O.P.


The Board briefly discussed the hiring process of the new Highway Superintendent.  Supervisor Strand explained, that with only three applicants responding, sixty-five more letters were sent ten days ago with a deadline of August 1st and have not yet received any more responses.  He commented this was a small elite group of people, because most qualified were employed by engineering firms.


David Boschult, Northeast Regional Inspector with the Noxious Weed Program of the Department of Agriculture, was present to give his yearly review of the Noxious Weed Program in Dodge County.  He presented a handout with four areas of evaluation of the county’s program and commented on the good job Superintendent Larry Klahn was doing for the county.


The Board unanimously passed a motion approving the request of the Highway Superintendent’s office to advertise for bids for Project 614 to construct left hand lanes on Old Highway 275 into Schilke Ball Field and to have the bids opened July 31, 2017 at 11:00 A.M. 


Tabled again was the consideration on the appointment of member to the Planning Commission to a three year term, expiring May 31, 2020.


A public hearing was scheduled to consider the request of Brad Benzel Sr. of 1987 County Road S, North Bend, NE for a Change of Zoning from A-1 Intensive Agriculture to C-1 Commercial Zoning and to Amend the Dodge County Zoning Map on a 2.0 acre parcel located in Tax Lot 4, SE ¼ of Section 5, Township 17 North, Range 5 East in Union Township.  Zoning Administrator Andrews commented the Planning Commission voted unanimously denying adopting the regulations.  Supervisor Saalfeld remarked on a phone conversation he had with Mr. Benzel and commented he has decided not to pursue this any further and would go another route.  With no one present to testify for and/or against the request, the Board unanimously, with George abstaining, passed a motion denying the request for regulation changes to zoning on the 2.0 acre parcel acknowledging the property owner’s verbal withdrawal of his request.  (Supervisor George abstained, because he just entered the meeting room at approximately 9:35 A.M.)

Next, the Board considered a request of Dodge County Zoning Department to amend the Supplemental Regulations Article 5, Section 22 – Corn Milling Biosolids (Liquid and or Cake Form).  Nancy O’Conner, Nickerson Township official, commented on her concerns and agreed that something needed to be done about the heavy truck traffic on the roads.  Nate Hansen, Director of Environmental Land Management, a Austin, Minnesota based company, was present and commented he would like to work to find a solution.  He explain they own six trucks and haul limited amounts of an industrial byproduct from the Cargill plant, which will eventually be hauled to farmers used as a great nontoxic fertilizer at no cost for the product.  They have been contacted by Hormel, who are planning the installation of a pretreatment system facility and look to see the future chicken facility (Costco) having a similar system.  He commented they do not haul when the roads are muddy and after meeting with Nickerson Township officials they were willing to pay for extra rock and monthly maintenance of the road.  He agreed the roads were not built for heavy semi-truck traffic.  Mr. Hansen remarked they were not opposed to helping and provided Zoning Administrator Andrews with his contact information since he remarked he had access to regulations from other areas on the fairly new industry.  The Board unanimously, with George abstaining, accepted the recommendation of the Planning Commission and denied the request to amend the Supplemental Regulations Article 5, Section 22 – Corn Milling Biosolids (liquid and or cake form).  (The roads being traveled were County Road 14 in Everett Township, County Road Q in Maple and Nickerson Townships and Old Lincoln Highway south of Ames.)  

At 9:53 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss general assistance claims for the month of June 2017.

At 10:02 P.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the claims.  No action was taken as a result of the closed session.
With no further business under Board of Supervisors, at 10:03 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board until Wednesday, July 19, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.

Immediately thereafter, the Board convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

The Board unanimously received a list from County Assessor Churchill containing one parcel of real property and passed a motion accepting her recommendation changing the 2017 valuation of the parcel as noted on the list and authorized the County Clerk to send a notice of valuation change to Leroy R. Parr, the property owner, reflecting the County Assessor’s recommendation on his parcel #270124131.  

The Board unanimously received and placed on file 2017 valuation protests #41 thru #239.
The Board unanimously approved tax roll corrections #4805, #4806 and #4807.
The Board unanimously received an Application for Exemption (form 457) from Mosaic (Fremont Office) on a 2011 Dodge Grand Caravan and a 2011 Chevrolet Express Van and passed a motion accepting the recommendation of the County Treasurer and granting the exemptions.

The Board unanimously received and placed on file a letter from Bryan D. Hempstead appealing his father’s 2016 homestead exemption.   The appeal was tabled until the next meeting, due to Mr. Hempstead not yet receiving proper documentation from the County Assessor’s office denying his exemption.
At 10:12 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, July 19, 2017.
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